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The Tioga County Sheriff’s Office investigated a one car and two pedestrian accident on 
June 21, 2013 at 11:38 AM.  A vehicle operated by Wayne E. Mashas, age 58, of 388 
Catlin Hill Rd., Owego was traveling northbound on Glenmary Drive and struck two 
pedestrians that were walking in a southbound direction on Glenmary Drive on the east 
shoulder of the roadway.  Autumn Zendarksi, age 21, of 5450 Waits Rd., Owego was 
hospitalized with serious injuries.  Mashas was charged with failure to use due care for 
pedestrian. 
 
The Owego Fire and Owego EMS assisted at the scene. 
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